## MAYOR

McGeorge "Mac" Caradine

## **RECORDER - TREASURER**

Andrea Kray

## **CITY ATTORNEY**

Roger Morgan



Ward 1- Position 1 Carolyn Gill

Position 2 Mark Johnson

Ward 2- Position 1 Charles Sugg Position 2 Linda McCarthy

Ward 3- Position 1 Mertice Kray

Position 2 Cameron Ross

## City of Cotter Trout Capital, USA

August 26, 2021

Steve Lawrence

Steve Lawrence, District Engineer P.O. Box 610 Harrison, AR 72602-0610

Re:

Proposed Traffic Signal - Hwy 62/412, Hwy 62 and Denton Ferry Road

Subj:

Updated Cost and Federal / State Funds Available

Dear Steve,

Attached is a letter that Mayor Hammack received from ARDOT in 2016 for the cost of a traffic signal in Cotter at the intersection of Hwy 62, 62B and Denton Ferry, from then Deputy Director and Chief Engineer Emanuel Banks. The City of Cotter has received recent inquiries about the updated cost of a traffic signal at this intersection.

I am asking that you forward my request to the ARDOT Program Management Division to review the attached letter dated June 24, 2016. And to update the preliminary cost estimate for this traffic signal and advise the City of Cotter what federal and state funds may be available today for this project. The letter mentioned a sample resolution that the City must pass authorizing the project. Can you send me a copy of the resolution?

Your help and guidance in this matter is much appreciated.

Mac

McGeorge Caradine, Mayor

Cotter, Arkansas

cottermayor@infodash.com

870-435-6326

City of Cotter

Address: P.O. Box 9 - Cotter, AR 72626-0009

Phone (870) 435-6326 Fax (870) 435-2438

Mayor E-Mail: cottermayor@infodash.com

Cotter Water & Sewer

Phone (870) 435-6325 E-Mail: cotterwater@infodash.com